Chelan County Fire District #9 Auxiliary

21494 Lake Wenatchee Highway Leavenworth, WA  98826

(509) 7630-3034

Minutes

April 4, 2012

Chief Rod Fountain told us the water rescue class for the firefighters will take place later this month.  The sheriff department is trying to get several districts to participate in this training.  Department is looking into another brush truck.

CALL TO ORDER: President Pepper Pramhus called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with 9 members present.

MINUTES:  JoAnn motioned to approve minutes and was seconded by Barb W.  Motion was carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: There being no transactions during March, the month end balance is $2,871.37   JoAnn motioned to approve and Sharon G. seconded.  Motion carried.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER:  Welcome to Becky Justus for her 2nd meeting attended.  Jerry Andrews continues to improve.  

OLD BUSINESS:  Annual Banquet - Nancy Miller suggested the amount donated by the Auxiliary to the Firefighters Assn. be published in the newspaper.  Discussion tabled until next month’s meeting.  Bake sale held Labor Day weekend to be discussed next month also.

NEW BUSINESS:  Election – the following officers were elected for the 2012-2013 year.


President – Jimi Wilson


Vice President – Liz Rawlins


Secretary – Kathy Kelly

Treasurer – Paul Rawlins

Committees:


Membership & Firefighter Food Support – Kathy Kelly


Sunshine – Barb Week


Picture Wall – JoAnn Fountain

Kathy Kelly motioned to adjourn and Pepper Pramhus seconded.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.

Next meeting:  May 2nd at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, Secretary
